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Re: Notice of Informal Complaint dated November 13, 2015
FCC Case No. 190289-SM
(Momhautala) (KMSP)

Dear Ms. Kimmel:

Fox Television Stations, LLC (“fl’S”), licensee of KMSP-TV, Minneapolis, Minnesota, hereby
responds to the above-referenced Notice of Informal Complaint (NOIC).I

Ms. Hautala wrote the Commission on March 20, 2015 because she was apparently having
problems viewing the closed captioning on The Following. No specific dates and times of when
the captions were allegedly not functioning were provided. Upon receiving the NOIC, KMSP
TV conducted a spot check of The Following and found the closed captions were present and
functioning on March 2, 2015, March 9,2015, and March 16, 2015 (the three episodes that
preceded Ms. Hautala writing the Commission). As such, it does not appear any corrective
actions are required.

Please contact the undersigned if you should have any questions regarding this matter.

Sincerely

Joseph M. Di Scipio

cc: Stephanie Hautala (via email — momhautala@aol.com)
ShaVonne Morris (via email — ShaVonne.Morris@fcc.gov)

I The NOIC is addressed to “KMSP-TV as a ‘Multichannel Video Programming Distributor” (MVPD). KMSP-TV
is not an MVPD.


